I'm a 28 year old doctor (psychiatry trainee), living with my male partner of 4 years in Newtown, NSW. My partner [name removed] is from the UK, and we're buying a house together. We've found that we've been victims of discrimination in major areas of our relationship, although for years have tried to adapt or ignore this, feeling that there's not much we can do.

The international component has been the biggest hurdle. As you would know, the process by which same-sex couples keep their relationship together in the face of multiple visa requirements is different from that of straight couples. We are unable to get married, or have an equivalent recognition of our relationship- even though by now we would like to. As a result, we've had to pursue the Interdependency Visa, which reduces our relationship to the concept of one who is financially dependent upon another. Of course that isn't the case- we're both equals on significant incomes, but the government won't recognise that.

This leads on to another area of inequality. When we purchased our

house- despite the fact that I'm a citizen, and [my partner] [name removed] is my "interdependent"- we had to seek approval from the FIRB. A straight, de facto couple would not have to seek this approval. It also means we are unable to buy investment property.

We both have to consider our wills, super and life insurance carefully. As a same-sex couple, my partner does not automatically inherit the proceeds from my part of  the estate- and my parents and his could challenge it if they wanted.

We are ineligible for the medicare safety net as a couple, because for some reason our long term, solid relationship is worth less than that of a man or woman, no matter how long they are together for.

Sincerely,

Dr Matthew Boulton

